10/15/20 Teanaway Community Forest    Advisory Committee Meeting (www.dnr.wa.gov/teanaway)
First the Good News: Stephanie Margheim DNR,   has been temporarily filling the position of “Regional Recreation and Public Use” for the Southeast Region. She just learned that she has been named to the position permanently. Congratulations Stephanie. 
Photo Contest: The second annual Teanaway photo contest winners have been announced. You can see these photos, and other information about the forest on the Teanaway Community Forest facebook page.  
Teanaway Camp: remains closed as restoration and improvement work continues. Highline poles were installed this week in the stock camp area of Teanaway Camp. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Indian Camp: The grant for expansion of the horse camp area of Indian camp has been extended through June 2021. DNR should know by next week if the conditional use permit will be re-instated for work on the camp. 
Thank you to organizations that stepped up to provide educational signage in the Teanaway. Shari Tayar, BCHW provided Leave No Trace to be posted in the TCF. 
Trails System:  The effort is beginning to establish the designated trail system in the Teanaway. A committee has been working to identify “hot spots”, places where users want to go including popular trail loops destinations.  The trails are being surveyed for condition and the need for reroutes around private inholdings. Key areas that may see early implementation are Cheese Rock, Dickey Creek and a Towns-to-Teanaway route. Kathy Young and Tina Short are members of this trails planning committee, so please provide them with detailed information about favorite trails and spots in the Teanaway.  GPS tracks would be most useful. 
Flood Plan Restoration: Continues with the placement of large woody trapping structures that are designed to provide fish habitat and improve water saturation 
Grazing:  There will be an event on October 24th to lay down the grazing fences. To participate in this event register at www.mtsgreenway/events/fence
Forestry:  Pre commercial thinning is occurring near Indian Creek. Work is continuing on a long term forest health strategy. 
Roads:  Roadwork to address sediment delivery into waterways is continuing. Gates will be installed beyond Indian Camp and at the Middle Fork. These gates will remain locked open until there can be a discussion that will consider seasonal closures to vehicles to reduce sediment sloughing into streams. 
There are other gates that have been installed in anticipation of the completion of a future scenic driving route in the Teanaway.

